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STATE OF ARKANSAS 

AsA HUTCHINSON 

GOVERNOR 

May 17, 2021 

Ms. Cindy Gillespie, Secretary 
Department of Human Services 
Donaghey Plaza South, Slot #S201 
Seventh and Main Streets 
Little Rock, AR 72201 

Dear Secretary Gillespie: 

In accordance with Section 10 of Act 457 of 2022, I am notifying Larry W. 
Walther, Chief Fiscal Officer of the State, of my approval for you to request the Fiscal 
Year 2022 transfer item in your letter dated May 14, 2021, providing for the Division of 
Youth Services' residential treatment centers within the Department of Human Services. 

Upon the approval of the Chief Fiscal Officer of the State, your requests will be 
submitted to the PEER Review Subcommittee of the Joint Budget Committee for review. 
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